STATUTORY NOTICE
St Michael’s Primary School, Figheldean
Relocation and expansion of Church of England Voluntary Controlled Primary School

Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006,
and the School Organisation (Prescribed Alterations to Maintained Schools) (England)
Regulations 2013, that the Governing Body of St Michael’'s Primary School, Figheldean
together with the Salisbury Diocesan Board of Education intend to relocate and expand a
Church of England Voluntary Controlled Primary school which will operate as a single
primary school on a site at The Packway, Larkhill, Wiltshire.

The relocated primary school will have the same admissions policy and the published
admissions number will rise from 17 to 30 in September 2018 and to 60 in September 2019.
Pupils attending St Michael's School at the current location in Figheldean would
automatically transfer to the new site. The expansion is necessary due to the construction of
444 service family homes arising from the Army Basing Masterplan.

With effect from 1 September 2018, St Michael’s CEVC Primary School will relocate to
a new building to be constructed at The Packway, Larkhill, Wiltshire.

These proposals will have a modest impact on transport due to the distance of the new site
from some homes in the Figheldean parish.

Access to copies of the full proposals
This Notice is a brief extract of the full related proposals, which are available to view on the

St Michael’s website at www.stmichaelsfigheldean.org.uk

Paper copies of the full proposals can also be obtained upon request from School Buildings
and Places Team (ref: St Michael’s), Wiltshire Council, County Hall Trowbridge BA14 8JN.

Comments on, or objections to, the proposals

Any person or organisation may object to, or comment on, the above related proposals by
sending them to School Buildings and Places Team, Wiltshire Council (ref: St Michael’s),
County Hall Trowbridge BA14 8JN within 4 weeks of the date of publication of this Notice,
namely by 5 May 2016

All statutory consultation requirements relating to these proposals have been complied with.
Signature: Clare Tunicliffe

Chair of Governors, St Michael’s CEVC Primary School

Signature: Joy Tubbs

Director of Education, Salisbury Diocesan Board of Education

PUBLICATION DATE: 7 April 2016



